
 
 

City of Lanett 
                      Meeting Minutes City Council 
Monday, November 6, 2023,  5:00 PM                Lanett City Hall 

Work Session - 
 

The City Council of the City of Lanett, Alabama, met on Monday, November 6, 

2023, at the Lanett City Hall at 5:00 P.M.  

 

Council members present were Tony Malone, Tamalita Autry, Ronnie Tucker, 

Angelia Thomas, and Tifton Dobbs. Mayor Jamie Heard presided over the meeting, 

opened the work session, and welcomed everyone.  

 

Mayor Heard asked Building Inspector Randall Aikens to come up and speak about 

purchasing water meters. Aikens stated that with the new meter revenue should 

double because they would be more accurate in reading. Malone questioned whether 

the project would need to be bid out. Aikens explained that after researching it, it 

was determined that it did not have to be bid out. 

 

The next item of discussion was the Chattahoochee Humane Society. Mayor Heard 

introduced the society’s president Danze Frazier. Frazier recognized Executive 

Director Amber and board members present. Frazier stated that currently it was 

costing $32.80 per day per dog to house dogs. Chief McCain stated that the pound 

was shut down for 21 days in October but we still had to pay monthly fee. 

 

Randall Aikens discussed business that previously operated in Lanett in 2009. He 

stated that the business Argos had given us a Commitment Letter in order for us to 

purchase a transformer to get them back up and running. The cost of the transformer 

would be approximately $12,000 per Electric Superintendent Allen Summers. 

 

Mayor Heard asked for a motion to adjourn, which was given by Malone and 

seconded by Tucker. Heard stated that there being no further business to come before 

this council the meeting adjourned at 6:00 p.m.  

 
 

Attest:  

_____________________             _______________________________ 

Jamie Heard, Mayor    Deborah Gilbert, City Clerk/Treasurer 

401 N. Lanier Ave. 
Lanett, AL 36863 


